[bookmark: _GoBack]Australia’s primary piece of environmental legislation, the Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999 (EPBC Act) is up for its second 10-yearly independent review.

The review is being undertaken by Professor Graeme Samuel AC and an expert panel. Unfortunately, ecologists, biologists, conservation scientists and practitioners are not represented on the expert panel. As such, the public submission process will be vital to ensure the panel are aware of the issues and opportunities relating to the effectiveness of the EPBC Act in conserving our species, ecosystems and other matters of national environmental significance.

The Australian Mammal Society council will be making a submission on behalf of the society, to highlight the plight of Australia’s unique, globally significant and highly imperilled mammal fauna.

We encourage AMS members to also get involved in this review through the submission process. If you have particular expertise in any aspects of the EPBC Act, Australian ecology or biology, or anything else relevant to conservation of Australian species and ecosystems, your insights will be invaluable.

Information on how to make submissions can be found here. Submissions to the review close at 5pm (AEDST) Friday, 14 February 2020. Also, if you do not what to make an official submission but would still like to make a comment to the review, there is an opportunity to do so here.
